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Dear Headteacher,

DEALING WITH DISCLOSURES

The Chief Executive of the CRB has advised headteachers that they may wish to ask agencies to clarify exactly what information has been returned to them in a disclosure relating to a supply teacher whom you are considering for employment through them.

There are several considerations here which are relevant and may well influence your response to this advice.

· Our agency does indeed make full CRB checks of all supply teachers. Always.

· No supply teacher is sent into a school until a full disclosure is returned to us except for interview and with a written exchange to clarify that the school accepts the risk of doing this.

· Our agency has obligations to respect existing legislation including the Police Act, the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act, the Data Protection Act and the Vetting and Barring Scheme. If there is any grey area where our responsibilities to client schools and their children have to be balanced with responsibilities to candidates under current legislation, we seek advices and clarification. The REC, CRB and Department for Education all offer guidance on request.

· It may be that certain information returned on a disclosure is not technically sufficient to automatically debar a candidate from working in a school. Ordinarily a teacher agency like ours is then charged with using its discretion. We take such a responsibility to use our discretion very seriously because a poor judgment would have potentially catastrophic results for children, for client schools, and for our agency.

· Headteachers of individual client schools may wish to broaden the parameters of exclusion. Because we are required to protect confidential information, it is therefore our policy to ask schools to stipulate ASAP whether they require only candidates with totally clear disclosures or whether certain types of offences or cautions should be deemed sufficient reason for any candidates to be kept from a shortlist of those presented to the client school by the agency. We can then act on such a wish-list without the necessity to breach any duty of care to any candidate(s). We feel that this compromise protects the best interests of both the individual candidates and the client schools, since any ‘borderline’ candidates may hopefully still be found work elsewhere and we as an agency are therefore not going to be employing prejudicial or discriminatory practices.

· It may also be worth adding that we go beyond the requirements of the Quality Mark in respect of identify checking in that we operate a photo ID system which is not yet a legal obligation and is only required of participant agencies on preferred supplier lists (like that operated by the Government Office for London). Such a safeguard eliminates risks such as that of identity-sharing.

Hoping that this clarifies our position and gives you every confidence in both the professionalism of our service and our determination to always err on the side of caution in respect of children’s security, our first consideration!

Yours faithfully,

for the agency
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